## **Donna Tremblay**

From:

Rosanne Warren

Sent:

April-15-15 8:31 AM

To:

Kelly Patzer

Cc:

Donna Tremblay; Matthew Bulmer; Daniel Warren; Susan Fielding

**Subject:** 

Re: Council Meeting re Reid Site Alteration Application

Thank you Kelly for this update. On behalf of my family, I do appreciate being kept up to date with this issue.

After a phone conversation with our councillor Matthew Bulmer after the March 11 meeting, I wish to express our family's desire that this site alteration receive a just and fair review for all parties involved.

Personally, we do not wish to see a family business be held back from improvement; that would appear to be unjust. However, as a resident of Puslinch we are concerned for several issues with the plans for this site alteration. Briefly, these are:

- 1. The soil being imported from outside the township is monitored for contamination. We are trusting that Conservation Halton is dutifully staying on top of this concern.
- 2. The environmental impact of this site alteration is dutifully being monitored by Conservation Halton.
- 3. The impact of so many trucks, on a daily basis, will NO DOUBT have a "human" impact residents and non residents using the trucking route. We wish to register our concern for traffic travelling west bound on Wellington Country Road 36, just east of the trucking entrance. Unless there are construction warning signs posted at the bottom of the hill which exists to the east of the trucking entrance (this entrance being hidden from view of road users travelling west, because of the hill), we foresee potential traffic accidents, due to the blind spot on this hill. On a personal level, we are concerned for the safety of our own family as this route is used daily to get to work, and our son will be bicycling this route to his summer job in Aberfoyle.
- 4. The impact of daily trucking on the daily living of the residents living closest to the trucking entrance be dutifully taken into consideration. We are concerned that for a rather extended period of time, the use and the safety of their homes and properties are significantly negatively impacted.

Thank you for allowing our concerns to be heard, and we truly wish this site alteration application receive a just and fair review, for all parties involved.

Sincerely, Rosanne and Daniel Warren